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C.169/09
PAY AND WORKFORCE STRATEGY

Pursuant to Minute EMP.23/09 consideration was given to a recommendation from the Employment Panel that the Pay and Workforce Strategy be implemented on 1 March 2010.  A copy of Report PPP.52/09 and Minute Extracts had been circulated. 

Councillor Mallinson (J) moved and Councillor Mitchelson seconded that the Council approve the implementation of the new Pay Policy with effect from 1 March 2010.

Councillor Glover moved an addendum to the recommendation to add the following resolution:

(2)
“In order to support the second recommendation of the Employment Panel, Council agrees to ring fence the remaining £259,222 in the Pay and Workforce Strategy Reserve until all outstanding issues are resolved, including the commitment to develop an adequately funded training and career development support package for staff due to lose pay as a consequence of the Pay and Workforce Strategy project.  Council agrees that a further report be brought back to the Employment Panel giving details of potential training and career development initiatives for staff losing pay, to include potential costings.  The report to be brought as soon as possible, but not later than the end of January 2010”.

Following circulation of the above addendum it was moved seconded and agreed under Procedure Rule 14.10(g) that the meeting be adjourned to allow time for consideration of the Addendum.

The meeting reconvened at 9.40 pm.

Councillor Mallinson (J) indicated that he was content to accept the Addendum of Councillor Glover as set out above and he moved the resolution as amended.

Councillor Mitchelson seconded the amended resolution.  Following some discussion it was:

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Pay Policy as attached to Report PPP.52/09 be agreed and implemented as from 1 March 2010.

(2)
In order to support the second recommendation of the Employment Panel Council agrees to ring fence the remaining £259,222 in the Pay and Workforce Strategy Reserve until all outstanding issues are resolved, including the commitment to develop an adequately funded Training and Career Development support package for staff due to lose pay as a consequence of the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project.

Council agrees that a further report be brought back to the Employment Panel giving details of potential training and career development initiatives for staff losing pay, to include potential costing.  The report to be brought as soon as possible but no later than the end of January 2010.







